CITY OF CLARKSVILLE
CITY COUNCIL DEPARTMENT MEETING
February 19, 2024

The Clarksville City Council met in regular session on February 19, 2024 in the City Council Chambers
at 6:30 p.m. with Mayor Jerald Heuer presiding and Council Members Jessi Reints, Taran Sherburne, Ruth
Saulsbury, and Roger Doty were present and Jennifer Kielman present by phone. The following Department
Heads and employees were in attendance: Kristen Clark, Librarian, Molly Bohlen, City Clerk, Jared Brunner,
Maintenance, and Barry Mackey, Police Chief. Members of the public present were: Rhonda Landrum.

Mayor topics: Water Service Line Update and discussion. Heuer states that he has talked with People’s
Service regarding water service line and ownership.

Motion Sherburne, Doty to approve Consent Agenda of January Monthly Expenditures and Reports,
and Minutes of 2/05/2024. Ayes: Saulsbury, Doty, Kielman, Reints, Sherburne. Nays: None. Absent: None.

Department Head Updates: Library presented monthly reports for January as well as the upcoming
events. Fire Department: Clerk was informed about Fire Chief change to Dylan Backer for the remainder of the
term. Police Chief Mackey gave a report with 121 total calls for service in January. Mackey states that he has
the name of a good applicant for reserve position.

Maintenance Report: Building Permits:

1. Russell Vance 314 E llgenfritz for addition of garage/workshop.

2. T-mobile request made to extend project from last year at 302 S Traer St.

Motion Sherburne, Reints to approve building permits as presented by Maintenance. Ayes: Saulsbury,
Doty, Kielman, Reints, Sherburne. Nays: None. Absent: None.

Motion Kielman, Sherburne to approve quote from Norton Tree Service to grind 3 tree stumps that are
too big for City stump grinder. The locations are 2 at 420 South Main and 1 at 403 W Greene St. Ayes:
Saulsbury, Doty, Kielman, Reints, Sherburne. Nays: None. Absent: None.

Maintenance states that there are 21 stumps remaining to grind around town which they are hopefully
going to have taken care of by spring.

Discussion Water, Sewer, Storm Water Drainage Rate Change. There are many different options as far
as combination of increases. Speer Financial is looking at City Funds and assisting with the best options.

Salary Discussion in reference to the Budget. Kielman states that if the max is put into the budget then
it is there, but doesn’t necessarily need to be used.

Clerk presented recommendation from IMWCA site visit and will be implementing recommendation per
council approval.

Motion Doty, Sherburne to adjourn the regular City Council Meeting at 7:08 p.m. Ayes: Saulsbury, Doty,
Kielman, Reints, Sherburne. Nays: None. Absent: None.
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